The meeting of the Lancaster Stamp Club was held on the above date at eight o'clock in the Y.M.C.A. There were nine members and five visitors present. Because of the absense of the former secretary, minutes of the last meeting were not fead.

The Treasurer's report was approved as follows: Balance of last meeting \$6.74. Dues collected-None. Expenditures-None. This left a balance of \$6.74 on hand.

The committees on the Banquet reported and recommended that the Banquet be postponed till a later date. President, Berghaus appointed the following committees: Executive—Thomas Keller, Robert Warren, R. H. Hershey, R. T. Eager, Guy Tweed, Reverend Hartman, Albert Witmer, Donald Witmer, Edgar Worrest, John Snyder, G. Darlington, and Fred Steigerwalt. Program—Paul Mentzer, Chairman; Albert Witmer and Ed. Evans. Exhibition—R. Eager, Chairman; E. Bauer, Oscar Miller and R. Hershey. Publicity—Ed. Evans, Chairman; Earl Keyser.

Miss Ruth Coho, the Teacher for the Stamp Club of Lancaster Township School was called upon for a few remarks in regards to her club. The club then extended an invitiation to Miss Coho to have her pupils meet with us at our next meeting.

A discussion was held about disposing the Philatelic material held by a club member at his death, but it was tabled tell a future meeting of the Club.

A letter from our fellw member, D. E. Chichester, was read and ordered to be placed on file.

The rent, \$6.25, for the quarter-October, November, and December-was ordered paid.

A bill of \$2.20 for postage and supplies was ordered paid.

Secretary, E. F. Bauer